
  National Agriculture Education Accreditation Council  
 
 

 
NAEAC Secretariat, Office No. 14-016, N Block, HEC, H-8/1, Islamabad 

Phone no. 051-90802681, 051-90802680, fax no. 051-90802682 
Website: www.naeac.org, Email: infonaeac@hec.gov.pk 

 

National Agriculture Education Accreditation Council (NAEAC) Board Meeting  

 

December 02, 2022 

NAEAC board meeting was held on December 02, 2022 at 10:00 

am in Mural Hall HEC, Islamabad. After the introduction of 

participants, both on line and in person, Secretary Council recited 

few verses from Holy Quran then Prof. Dr. Ishtiaq A. Rajwana, 

Chairperson NAEAC extended an effusive welcome to the 

honorable members particularly new ones and dispensed the 

accomplishments of the council during last fiscal year with future 

vision to upgrade and revitalize its working. He accentuated major 

challenges like financial sustainability of council, academia 

industrial collaboration, adoption of Outcome Based Education 

(OBE) in agriculture and allied sciences, hands on training for 

improving skill levels of graduates produced from agriculture 

universities. 
 

Later Dr. Abdul Ghaffar, Secretary Council presented the agenda 

items in a phased manner and after formal approval of previous 

council board minutes and its implementation status of decisions 

aken in previous meeting, the Secretary informed the honorable 

members that Mr. Kausar Saeed Awan, Deputy Director 

Coordination breathed his last on September 18, 2022. He 

requested the members to offer “Fatiah” for departed soul. Prof. 

(Retd.) Dr. Amanullah Malik, Ex-Dean Faculty of Agriculture, 

University of Agriculture Faisalabad (UAF) lead the “Fatiah”. 

 

Then Secretary resumed the proceedings as per agenda items and honorable members approved all agenda 

items after thorough discussion and deliberations. The major agenda items included the ratings of last year 

(2021-22) accredited programs, annual work plan and the budget for the year 2022-23. Lastly, Prof. (Retd.) 

Dr. Amanullah Malik, Ex-Dean Faculty of Agriculture, University of Agriculture Faisalabad (UAF) delivered 

a detailed talk on Outcome Based Education (OBE) System implemented in UAF and members agreed to 

constitute a committee comprising of Deans of all Agriculture Faculties in public universities to discuss the 

adoption of outcome based education system across the country. The committee will put up its 

recommendations for implementing/revising curriculum for OBE System at NCRC level. The meeting ended 

with the thanks from chair.  

 

 


